COUNCIL MEETING
Tuesday June 27, 2017 5:30 P.M.
124 N 4th Street Oregon Coliseum
The Council of the City of Oregon met Tuesday June 27, 2017, 5:30 P.M. 
At the Oregon Coliseum 124 N 4th Street
Present:
Mayor Ken Williams 
Commissioner Jim Barnes



Commissioner Thomas E. Izer




Commissioner Terry Schuster




Commissioner Kurt Wilson

City Clerk/Treasurer Charlene Ruthe



Chief Darin DeHaan

City Attorney Paul Chadwick



Attorney Paul Chadwick started the pledge of allegiance.

Public Comment
Mayor Ken Williams informed the audience of the Ordinance passed by the City Council adding rules for public comment during a meeting. Everyone will have five minutes with a maximum of thirty minutes total for public comment.
Donna Mann, 807 Webster Street, Rockin River Fest broke even so feel it was a success. Hoping for better weather next year. Already planning for festival next year, which will be June 16th. She thanked the City Council and City Workers for their help and support.

Anne Jones, 807 Clay Street, In the last ten years the County has took five homes off the tax rolls and three businesses have closed. She feels the petitions that were turned in for not being in favor of the jail location were edited. Has the City Council listened to citizens? This is “Our Town” not Ogle Counties. Jail needs to be outside of City remember this is “Our Town”.
Marlene Hobbs, 701 S 1st Street, has a big problem with skunks. She had to have an outside contractor come to remove them and was charged ninety dollars.  She can’t keep paying to have them removed. Other citizens have had problems with them, however they won’t attend a meeting. Mayor Ken Williams asked Commissioner Kurt Wilson if he would look into this and report back.

Chris Corcoran, 202 Sunset Lane, Mt. Morris, stated that he also is a county tax payer. He asked that the Council consider the safety of the Sheriff and Police Officers. If the County needs to build a bridge over the street or a tunnel under ground this will cost tax payers more.

Brian Zobeck, 100 S 7th Street, is not in favor of the thirty-minute limit for public comment. Can’t threat with gang member shooting. Actions speak louder than words. He would like to see an Economic Analyst done and please vote no on closing 6th Street.
Cindy Enzler, 4993 S Daysville Rd., on the drawing that the County had at their public meetings they had a tree line Street and parking with no details. They had a total of six meeting in the County, however were at 7:00 PM what about the people that work second or third shift? Crime rate is down in our area County is just looking for federal money for prisoners. County Board Chairman Gouker said the jail will be built with or without closing 6th Street. Our downtown is a total of eight blocks, do not need a jail in the middle of it. Poor decision, she is speaking for people unable to attend no jail on South 6th Street.

Dick Little, 710 S 8th Street, how many of you graduated from Oregon High School? Think Charlene Ruthe is the only one. Oregon is spelled OREGON not OGLECO.
Brian Zobeck asked to speak again, however public comment section was closed.

Commissioner Jim Barnes moved to approve the June 13, 2017 minutes, Seconded by Commissioner Kurt Wilson.
Roll Call: Barnes, Izer, Schuster, Wilson, Williams. No Nays. 
Commissioner Terry Schuster moved to approve the payroll in the amount of 
$47,098.09 and current warrants as listed:
Brad Cash, $40.00

Byron Bank, $464.74

Casper’s Home Inspection, LLC, $1,350.00

Cheryl Hilton, $40.00

Cintas, $155.14

City of Oregon, $48,900.00

City of Oregon, $5,000.00

City of Oregon, $1,635.09

City of Oregon, $69,514.60

City of Oregon, $217,599.00

City of Oregon, $217,599.00

City of Oregon, $255,461.50
Comed, $396.31
Constellation New Energy, Inc., $3,484.84

Dave Kent, $40.00

DeKalb Implement, $67.00

Dixon Ottawa Communications, Inc., $4,833.40
Dustin Runyon, $40.00

Dustin Runyon, $76.83

E.J. Equipment, $3,060.00

Euclid Managers, $1,766.50
First National Bank of Rochelle, $661.79

First National Bank of Rochelle, $738.80

First National Bank of Rochelle, $2,909.12

First National Bank of Rochelle, $10,745.19

Foremost Promotions, $63.84
Greg Cotovsky, $250.00

Grover’s Services, LLC, $300.00

Harvard State Bank, $899.21

Hometown Auto Repair, LLC, $164.95

Illinois Public Safety Agency Network, $2,184.00
Illinois Rural Water Assoc., $489.72

James Taylor, $60.00

Jeff Pennington, $40.00

Joseph Brooks, $40.00

Kunes Country Auto Group, $100.69
Kurt Alexander, $40.00

Larson & Larson Builders, $61,334.10

Larson & Larson Builders, $107,163.00

Laura Medlar, $80.00

Lexipol, LLC, $5,192.00

Martin & Company, $798.50
Mary Elliott, 440.00

Matt Kalnins, $40.00

Matt Kalnins, $40.00

Merlin’s, $950.00

Moring Disposal, $15,164.80
Municipal Code Corporation, $250.00

Ogle County Life, $159.00

Oregon Snyder, $225.75
PDC Laboratories, Inc., $130.00

Polo Cooperative Assoc., $2,232.31

Pomp’s Tire Service, $995.96

Postmaster, $565.76

Postmaster, $245.00

R.N.O.W., $747.58

Randy Cropp, $40.00

Ray Hawn, $40.00
Rob’s Remodeling & Construction, LLC, $1086.00

Rock River Ready Mix, $162.00

Roger Cain, $740.00

Rush Power Systems, $586.50

Sauk Valley Newspaper, $252.37
Scott Wallace, $40.00

Secretary of State, $103.00

Sewer Equipment Co. of America, $558.52

Share Corp., $209.49

Shawn Melville, $40.00

Spahn & Rose Lumber Co., $158.94

Steve Benesh & Sons, $551.00
Steve Benesh & Sons, $469.14

Steve Mattas, $40.00

Tad Dominski, $40.00

TeCorp, Inc., $116,280.00

Verizon Wireless, $646.06

Visa, $485.27

Willett Hofmann & Assoc., $5,149.75
Willett Hofmann & Assoc., $32,018.50

WIPFLI, $14,250.00

Seconded by Commissioner Thomas E. Izer.
Roll Call: Barnes, Izer, Schuster, Wilson, Williams. No Nays. 
Commissioner Kurt Wilson moved to approve the Plan Commission recommendation to allow a sign variance at Stone Gate Ridge, Seconded by Commissioner Terry Schuster.

Discussion: Commissioner Jim Barnes asked, has the subdivision name been changed from Settler’s Ridge to Stone Gate Ridge? It’s not been recorded at Courthouse. He is not in favor of the sign being in the right of way. Mayor Ken Williams asked Mike Bowers Street Superintendent if the site of line was an issue. He replied, no it is not. 
Roll Call: Schuster Wilson, Williams. Nays: Barnes, Izer
Commissioner Kurt Wilson moved to approve the Plan Commission recommendation submitted by Ogle County to Vacate South 6th Street from Washington to Jefferson Street, Seconded by Commissioner Terry Schuster.

Discussion: Petitioner Kim Gouker, County Board Chairman, said the county has been working on the design and location of the new jail for two years. Objectives of it being on South 6th Street, safety, liability, improve work safety, and efficacy. Public safety would be maximum with a sally port they would be able to close the door and transfer prisoner’s inside. The traffic study that was completed showed low traffic volume on South 6th Street. The campus atmosphere and closing South Street are part of the City’s Comprehensive Plan. The County has 2,408 registered voters 2,350 are not her tonight. For the safety and benefits vote yes to vacate South 6th Street it will be more secure to transport inmates to Court.
Commissioner Jim Barnes said a comment was made he was not listening to most of the people; however, he is listening to the majority that voted him into office. He checked into the unpaid fines to the County and the total is $1,345,316.00. People going to court or visiting people in jail don’t have the money to spend in town. He suggested the jail be built on Pines Road with a Courtroom on the second floor. Then the County can sell the lots on South 6th Street. This will be brought up at the next election, it’s not a threat just a promise. 
Commissioner Thomas E. Izer, has lived here for sixty plus years. County has taken fifteen properties off the tax rolls, and closed several businesses. He had copies of the petitions that were signed not to have the jail on South 6th Street. No-No-No.
Roll Call: Schuster Wilson, Williams. Nays: Barnes, Izer

Mayor Ken Williams, said the recommendation is denied because it would take a super majority to pass.

Commissioner Jim Barnes received a letter from IEPA forgiving $750,000.00 from their loan program. He thanked the water/sewer employees for all they do.

Mayor Ken Williams thanked the volunteers that worked at the Rockin River Fest.
Commissioner Jim Barnes moved to adjourn the meeting, Seconded by Commissioner Thomas E. Izer.
Roll Call: Barnes, Izer, Wilson, Williams. No Nays.
Adjourn: 6:12 PM




ATTEST:





_________________________








Ken Williams, Mayor


____________________




Charlene Ruthe, City Clerk
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